
We dedicate the 2021 Annual Town Report to 
members of our Community, once active in Town 

government, who left us this past year. 
 

 
Ethel “Edna” Tilley 

Edna has been Fremont’s Boston Post 
Cane holder since December 2018.  Her 

last three weeks were filled with some of 
the most beautiful moments of her 
lifetime.  She shared time with her 

family and friends.  This photo taken at 
her bedside at age 102, with her former 

Girl Scouts, just weeks before her 
passing in May. 

 
  
 
 

                                                  Bob Stackpole 
Bob was a Cemetery Trustee and Member of the Fremont Lion’s 
Club.  He coached Little League and Pop Warner Football.  His 

Fremont landscapes on South Road were beautiful! 
 
 

 
Betty Metevier 
Betty and her mother have ancestry lineage in Poplin/Fremont 

dating back to the mid-1800’s.  
She loved local Fremont history and shared information and 
insights with everyone.  Betty worked for many years at the 
Spaulding & Frost Cooperage and was a long-time member of 
the Fremont People’s United Methodist Church.  She supported 
her late husband Lloyd for decades in his roles as leader of 
Fremont’s Memorial Day Parade and officer of the Fremont Fire 
Department. 
 
  
Fond remembrances of all our community members who are 

no longer with us.   
 

Please review the Report of the Town Historian for much 
more historic perspective on Fremont residents we lost in 

2021. 
 

In this difficult pandemic year, we think of all of the families who have lost loved ones. 
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